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Statement by Denmark with Greenland

Thank you, Chair, 

The rights of Indigenous Peoples remain an important priority for the Danish government and for my Government of Greenland, Naalakkersuisut. 

We commend this year’s study of the Expert Mechanism on the Rights of Indigenous Peoples and would like to express our support to the points raised on the importance of States' measures to achieve the ends of UNDRIP and its mention of Greenland.

[bookmark: _Hlk170914172][bookmark: _Hlk170914160]My government, Naalakkersuisut (the government of Greenland), does  however, regret that the faulty perception that there are three separate Inuit groups in Greenland are being pertuated in the study. In the interest of time, allow me quickly to make clear that the  people of Greenland -  Kalaallit – Greenland Inuit, is one people and identify as such - all speaking Kalaallisut which has three major dialects

For the Kingdom of Denmark, article 38 of the UN Declaration on the Rights of Indigenous Peoples is fundamental to achieving the ends of the Declaration. 

The Act on Greenland Self-Government entered into force on 21 June 2009, replacing the Greenland Home Rule Act of 29 November 1978. The Act is based on an agreement between Naalakkersuisut (Government of Greenland) and the Danish Government as equal partners. The Act recognizes the people of Greenland as a people pursuant to international law with the right to self-determination. With Self-Government in place the Government of Greenland has the right to take the responsibility and competences for inter alia, administration of justice including the establishment of courts of law and the police. With Self-Government, Greenlandic (Kalaallisut) has the status as the official language in Greenland. Furthermore, the Act establishes a schedule to be followed, should the people of Greenland decide to become independent. As part of our aspirations for Independence, the Parliament of Greenland, Inatsisartut, established a Constitutional Commission in 2019, to develop recommendations for a draft constitution for an independent Greenland.

In 2023, the Commission handed its report, including a Constitutional Draft over to the Parliament of Greenland. With a view to ensure robust public dissemination, information and debate on the draft, the continued work is now anchored in the Greenlandic Ministry of Statehood and Foreign Affairs. 

My government - Naalakkersuisut (the Government of Greenland) appreciates the draft by the Commission with its strong focus on both individual and collective rights, stressing the importance of international human rights law in national institution building and related mechanisms. 

We would like to take this opportunity to raise the need for an analysis and debate on how the application of the standards of UNDRIP and ILO169 can be interpreted in countries such as Greenland, where there is an extensive self-governance or autonomy.

Let me conclude by reiterating our full support for the mandate of the Expert Mechanism on the Rights of Indigenous peoples. We commend the Expert Mechanism’s valuable contribution to promoting the rights of Indigenous Peoples. 

Qujanaq – Thank you, Chair.
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